



## **MEETING MINUTES – SOCCER BOARD – SEPTEMBER 10<sup>TH</sup>, 2021**

Our mission is to promote and foster in our members a basic knowledge of soccer by creating a fun, fair and safe environment. We emphasize a competitive spirit focusing on skill-development, respect, self-confidence, leadership, sportsmanship and teamwork.

<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Justin W	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Henry V	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Chris K	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Admin-Courtney T
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Kimberly W	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Brad M	<input type="checkbox"/> Joy S	<input type="checkbox"/> Guest
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Jake S	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Ben A	<input type="checkbox"/> Joe B	<input type="checkbox"/> Guest
<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Joel J.	<input checked="" type="checkbox"/> Adam E	<input type="checkbox"/>	<input type="checkbox"/> Guest

---

### **Secretary's Report**

---

Subject:

Motion: Ben made a motion to approve August 6 minutes. Henry 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Board Action: Approved.

---

### **Treasurer's Report**

---

Subject: Brad sent 296 texts yesterday to the Might Strikers parents from summer of 2021 about the fall fundraiser and how to purchase a ticket online and with Venmo. He'll send a reminder on Tuesday too.

Courtney's August invoice was submitted.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **Field Maintenance**

---

Subject: Henry is getting the soft spot on the Varsity field fixed next week.

Sprinkler on #6 is out, needs to be fixed.

#5/Varsity field had the grass cut for the 2<sup>nd</sup> time this week. Normally it's only 1 per week.

Henry will check on the garbage pick up schedule with the school. The one by #7/#5 is overflowing. The ones by concession bathrooms are still empty. Ben said he would swap them out.

East side of the media building has a new window. Yeah!

On the benches with new anchors, they bolts stick out too far. They need to be cut down and capped.

Need more end caps for benches too before winter to stop any rusting.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **Storage Container for Complex**

---

Subject: Jake will secure the donated 5 x 10 storage in Richwood for the winter/spring. We'll use that for the High School balls this winter.

Brad and Henry will talk to the High School about their fall contract that is coming due soon.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **T.O.P.S. Update**

---

Subject: Nancy did a lot of work this year but only 1 person signed up. The board will need to figure out a recruitment plan this winter.

Courtney will get a Thank You in the mail to Nancy too.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **Review 3 vs 3 Tournament Dates 2022**

---

Subject: Bemidji published the date for their 6 vs 6 in 2022 and it's the same weekend as our 3 vs 3 again but we want our teams to play in both.

Courtney will need to get the MYSA paperwork submitted ASAP, deadline is sometime in Sept. This is a sanctioned tournament with them.

Motion: Ben made a motion to change our date to Saturday, June 11 2022. Adam 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Board Action: Approved.

---

### **Fall Mighty Strikers**

---

Subject: Final night is Tuesday Sept 14. We will be having a Youth Night at the Varsity Game too. Justin has permission from the High School to have the MS kids on the field doing a tunnel as the Varsity lineup is announced.

Joel will give a brief into to the Mighty Strikers kids that night. Courtney will write something up for him to say.

They will also get in free if they wear their Mighty Strikers tee shirts that night.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **Fall 4-5-6 Grade Program**

---

Subject: Coaches this year are: Shea Hamre and Andrew Westphall.

Courtney has met with them to go over some practice plans and gave both of them a coaches bag.

They will be using field #2 across the street from the softball fields at the Middle School again this year.

There are 33 players signed up so far-they had to register online this year and there was a small fee involved too. Since the Lincoln Ed wasn't doing a booklet of programs, we took this program back in house and made changes.

Ben will give the Middle School & Roosevelt & Rossman office information to use in their daily announcements too.

Mondays and Wednesdays starting Sept 13.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

### **Fall Fundraiser Update -Sept 18, 2021**

---

Subject: ticket sales are slower this year, so the board decided to guarantee 175 for food and setting up.

We need to continue asking at High School games and calling past people who have purchased. Brad gave the board a list with highlighted people that usually buy that haven't yet. Courtney is going to split that list and email the board on who to call by Wednesday.

All donations need to be picked up by Wednesday too.

Friday we will start to haul things to the Holmes Ballroom at 3pm.

Brad to pick up the Reclyner from Noah's.

Jake to pick up the corn hole boards from the Trophy House.

Need someone to pick up everything from the storage room at the concessions building too. Kimberly knows where everything is but her car is already full.

Saturday we need everyone there that signed up to help at 9:30am. We stay until we are done.

Training for all things starts at 4:45pm

Doors open at 5:30pm

Dinner served at 7:00pm.

Motion:

Board Action:

---

## New Business

---

Subject:

Adjourn Meeting: Joel made a motion to adjourn, Jake 2<sup>nd</sup>.

Board Action: Approved.

Respectfully Submitted: Kimberly Wegleitner

\*\*Next Meeting is **Friday October 1, 2021** 6:30am Location: **Holiday Inn**